From: Orischak, Josephine A < josephine.orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:josephine.orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 9:24 PM

To: Berg, Herbert M; BOE

Subject: Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

Board members,

I read Mrs. Walrad's emails below. Thanks for forwarding, Dr. Berg.

Since STAND primarily resides in Bluffton, why didn't our Bluffton Board reps include STAND members on the referendum committee? Was there a reason for excluding them, or was this simply an oversight?

This topic may be worthy for the 'Board Members' Comments" at our next Board meeting.

JoAnn Orischak
Beaufort County Board of Education
District 11
Hilton Head Island
C. (843) 338-1737

From: Berg, Herbert M

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 6:52:06 PM

To: BOE

Subject: Fwd: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure

Projections.

FYI..

Get Outlook for iOS https://aka.ms/o0ukef

From: Amanda Walrad <amanda.walrad@gmail.com

<mailto:amanda.walrad@gmail.com>>

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 4:51 PM

To: Berg, Herbert M

Cc: Fidrych, Patricia; Robine, Cathy G; Striebinger, David R; Jodie Srutek

Subject: Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure

Projections.

All,

Since it has been 5 days since my first letter regarding the concerns referenced in the subject line of this email, and because I have yet to receive a response by any means from Dr. Berg, I plan to make my letter, the lack of a response (highly unprofessional) and the corresponding minutes from the Committee (received today by a Member not District) public. The minutes confirm what I was told by Committee Members and what I stated publicly; the District is planning to close schools north of the Broad River, and the Committee has been charged with determining who to fund by referendum based on the inevitable 'need' to close schools, according to the Interim Superintendent.

I will be personally corresponding with the NOB SIC parents and administrators regarding the addressing of closures of their schools as I believe it is their right to participate in such decisions. Delegating such a task to a few unelected members of the public with limited inderstanding of the scope of such decisions on the community it directly affects is egregious and quite frankly horrifying. The Board's lack of will to act or intervene with regard to this Superintendent and closures of schools has only made my civic responsibility more pressing.

The extreme lack of respect for and shear contempt by which parents (and by proxy our students) are treated is the worst I've seen in 12 years. Even Dr. Moss addressed his most aggressive critics, yet Dr. Berg can't find time to respond to a concerned parent who has advocated across rivers and many miles for all students, supported several referendums for our schools and actively campaigns for improvements in education and the education of the public?

Dr. Berg, if you believe icing out vocal parents in the community with the majority of those students publicly educated is helping the schools you couldn't be more wrong. We aren't a group isolated to one side of the river anymore and our connections are only growing as will bur voice.

Amanda Walrad

On Wed, Feb 6, 2019, 12:42 PM Amanda Walrad <amanda.walrad@gmail.com <mailto:amanda.walrad@gmail.com> wrote:

Dr. Berg,

As you know I spoke last evening regarding a statement allegedly made by you to the Construction Committee that was brought to my attention by several concerned members of that committee. Since Richard Bisi took it upon himself to infer that I, and by default the members of the Committee who raised their concerns to me, tell "outright lies", just prior to his 2:45 minute speech on consolidations north of Broad River as a means to raise teachers pay and instill trust in the Board's budget skillset, I thought I'd give you a chance to explain those comments made to the committee so that I can share with those concerned who are blind copied here and will be forwarded your response.

Did you in fact state to the Committee that "the Committee will have to decide which schools projects to place on, and fund through, a referendum because the schools north of Broad River they choose not to fund will likely be those closed by the Superintendent over the next 3 years?"

If you did say this, did you receive data from your outside agency that indicated the District's projections of enrollment decline north of broad warranted closing schools? Or are you trusting and using current staff projections?

If you did say this, did you not then also imply that this committee of community members with no expertise in the area of demographics make these decisions with closures in mind, and/or that they would be ultimately responsible for the future decision on closure by not prioritizing certain schools without any input or data from the District or other Committees regarding these schools or their growth projections?

If you did make these statements or inferences, do you not think the community as a whole, especially the SICs and parents of those in the north of Broad schools are entitled to be part of that discussion and decision making process more broadly?

If you didn't infer or make such statements, please advise me as to what you did say that may have been misconstrued as I'd like those members expressing concerns to receive clarification on your intended statements.

Further, because I am aware that not only Board Members referred nominees to this Committee and am also aware that staff expressly stated that STAND leadership or perceived leadership were too polarizing (though exceptionally knowledgeable about our schools, teachers and students) to participate in it, and that several people have reported to you the appearance of an extreme imbalance in CARE representation on said Committee, I would like for you to let me know who gave the directive to not include us, and why you believe continuing our exclusion is beneficial to the Committee and a referendums potential success?

Sincerely,

Amanda Walrad

From:

Fidrych, Patricia < Patricia. Fidrych@beaufort.k12.sc.us>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 12, 2019 12:08 PM

To: Subject: Campbell, Melvin P; Robine, CathyG; Orischak, Josephine A; Berg, Herbert M; BOE RE: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

Well said, Mr. Campbell.

From: Campbell, Melvin P

Sent: Tuesday, February 12, 2019 10:06 AM

To: Robine, Cathy G <Cathy.Robine@beaufort.k12.sc.us>; Orischak, Josephine A

<Josephine.Orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us>; Berg, Herbert M

<Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us>; BOE <BOE@beaufort.k12.sc.us>

Subject: RE: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

Kind People,

In the interest of our Board being fair and transparent, I believe that we must remedy this oversight. Our subcommittees must reflect the boards' philosophy of inclusivity .I abhor the backdoor politics that hinders real progress. Can we fix this...by increasing the number to include a couple SHARE members? The first step in becoming a Board of respectability is to dispense of the appearance of impartiality. Hopefully then our polarized citizen groups can follow our lead.

Mel Campbell

From: Robine, Cathy G

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 9:31 PM

To: Orischak, Josephine A < Josephine.Orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us < mailto: Josephine.Orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us > ; Berg, Herbert M

<Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us <mailto:Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >; BOE

<BOE@beaufort.k12.sc.us <mailto:BOE@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >

Subject: Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

Although STAND leadership does not reside in my district I did submit their names after I became aware that they were not represented. (And after viewing the membership list and realizing that all of those nominated by Mr. Dowling reside in my District). They were not accepted.

Cathy G. Robine

leaufort County Board of Education

District 8

610-888-5296

From: Orischak, Josephine A <josephine.orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:josephine.orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us>>

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 9:24 PM

To: Berg, Herbert M; BOE

Subject: Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

Board members,

I read Mrs. Walrad's emails below. Thanks for forwarding, Dr. Berg.

Since STAND primarily resides in Bluffton, why didn't our Bluffton Board reps include STAND members on the referendum committee? Was there a reason for excluding them, or was this simply an oversight?

This topic may be worthy for the 'Board Members' Comments" at our next Board meeting.

JoAnn Orischak
Beaufort County Board of Education
District 11
Hilton Head Island
C. (843) 338-1737

From: Berg, Herbert M

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 6:52:06 PM

To: BOE

Subject: Fwd: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

FYI..

Get Outlook for iOS https://aka.ms/o0ukef

From: Amanda Walrad <amanda.walrad@gmail.com <mailto:amanda.walrad@gmail.com > >

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 4:51 PM

To: Berg, Herbert M

Cc: Fidrych, Patricia; Robine, Cathy G; Striebinger, David R; Jodie Srutek

Subject: Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

All,

Since it has been 5 days since my first letter regarding the concerns referenced in the subject line of this email, and because I have yet to receive a response by any means from Dr. Berg, I plan to make my letter, the lack of a response (highly unprofessional) and the corresponding minutes from the Committee (received today by a Member not District) public. The minutes confirm what I was told by Committee Members and what I stated publicly; the District is planning to close schools north of the Broad River, and the Committee has been charged with determining who to fund by referendum based on the inevitable 'need' to close schools, according to the Interim Superintendent.

I will be personally corresponding with the NOB SIC parents and administrators regarding the addressing of closures of their schools as I believe it is their right to participate in such decisions. Delegating such a task to a few unelected members of the public with limited understanding of the scope of such decisions on the community it directly affects is egregious and quite frankly horrifying. The Board's lack of will to act or intervene with regard to this Superintendent and closures of schools has only made my civic responsibility more pressing.

The extreme lack of respect for and shear contempt by which parents (and by proxy our students) are treated is the worst I've seen in 12 years. Even Dr. Moss addressed his most aggressive critics, yet Dr. Berg can't find time to respond to a concerned parent who has advocated across rivers and many miles for all students, supported several referendums for our schools and actively campaigns for improvements in education and the education of the public?

Dr. Berg, if you believe icing out vocal parents in the community with the majority of those students publicly educated is helping the schools you couldn't be more wrong. We aren't a group isolated to one side of the river anymore and our connections are only growing as will our voice.

Amanda Walrad

On Wed, Feb 6, 2019, 12:42 PM Amanda Walrad <amanda.walrad@gmail.com <mailto:amanda.walrad@gmail.com > wrote:

Dr. Berg,

As you know I spoke last evening regarding a statement allegedly made by you to the Construction Committee that was brought to my attention by several concerned members of that committee. Since Richard Bisi took it upon himself to infer that I, and by default the nembers of the Committee who raised their concerns to me, tell "outright lies", just prior to his 2:45 minute speech on consolidations north of Broad River as a means to raise teachers pay and instill trust in the Board's budget skillset, I thought I'd give you a chance to explain those comments made to the committee so that I can share with those concerned who are blind copied here and will be forwarded your response.

Did you in fact state to the Committee that "the Committee will have to decide which schools projects to place on, and fund through, a referendum because the schools north of Broad River they choose not to fund will likely be those closed by the Superintendent over the next 3 years?"

If you did say this, did you receive data from your outside agency that indicated the District's projections of enrollment decline north of broad warranted closing schools? Or are you trusting and using current staff projections?

If you did say this, did you not then also imply that this committee of community members with no expertise in the area of demographics make these decisions with closures in mind, and/or that they would be ultimately responsible for the future decision on closure by not prioritizing certain schools without any input or data from the District or other Committees regarding these schools or their growth projections?

If you did make these statements or inferences, do you not think the community as a whole, especially the SICs and parents of those in the north of Broad schools are entitled to be part of that discussion and decision making process more broadly?

If you didn't infer or make such statements, please advise me as to what you did say hat may have been misconstrued as I'd like those members expressing concerns to receive clarification on your intended statements.

Further, because I am aware that not only Board Members referred nominees to this Committee and am also aware that staff expressly stated that STAND leadership or perceived leadership were too polarizing (though exceptionally knowledgeable about our schools, teachers and students) to participate in it, and that several people have reported to you the appearance of an extreme imbalance in CARE representation on said Committee, I would like for you to let me know who gave the directive to not include us, and why you believe continuing our exclusion is beneficial to the Committee and a referendums potential success?

Sincerely,

Amanda Walrad

From:

Dowling, John R < John. Dowling@beaufort.k12.sc.us>

ent:

Tuesday, February 12, 2019 2:54 PM

To:

Campbell, Melvin P

Cc:

Robine, Cathy G; Orischak, JosephineA; Berg, Herbert M; BOE

Subject:

Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

Mel,

I appreciate your sentiments, but this is not a sub-Committee of the Board. It is a group formed by the Superintendent, to be populated by the Superintendent. It was discussed that No One would be selected for or nominated for the Referendum Committee based on their affiliation with any particular group.

I don't know who nominated Mr. Bisi, but I trust it wasn't because he was a co-founder of CARE. I did not nominate Mr. Gleason because he appears now and then on the comments section of the CARE page. I nominated him because he is a good choice.

The Superintendent asked for our help in getting names to be considered for membership on the Referendum Committee. We gave him that help. Again, if someone is disappointed that hey are not on the List, they bare not on it because no one made them a first choice.

There are people protesting the degree of authority that the Committee has. It has no authority at all. They will make a recommendation to the Superintendent and he may or may not include their recommendations in his Referendum Proposal to us.

I believe that is the proper protocol for the Superintendent to follow. Let's let him follow itand not second guess based on someone's disappointment that they are not on the Committee.

Respectfully,
JOHN DOWLING
DISTRICT 6 REPRESENTATIVE
BEAUFORT COUNTY BOE

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 12, 2019, at 10:05 AM, Campbell, Melvin P < Melvin.Campbell@beaufort.k12.sc.us mailto:Melvin.Campbell@beaufort.k12.sc.us > > wrote:

Kind People,

In the interest of our Board being fair and transparent, I believe that we must remedy this oversight. Our subcommittees must reflect the boards' philosophy of inclusivity .I abhor the backdoor politics that hinders real progress. Can we fix this...by increasing the number to include a couple SHARE members? The first step in becoming a Board of respectability is to dispense of the appearance of impartiality. Hopefully then our polarized citizen groups can follow our lead.

Mel Campbell

From: Robine, Cathy G

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 9:31 PM

To: Orischak, Josephine A < Josephine.Orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us < mailto: Josephine.Orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us > >; Berg, Herbert M < Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us < mailto: Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us > >; BOE @beaufort.k12.sc.us < mailto: BOE@beaufort.k12.sc.us > >

Subject: Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

Although STAND leadership does not reside in my district I did submit their names after I became aware that they were not represented. (And after viewing the membership list and realizing that all of those nominated by Mr. Dowling reside in my District). They were not accepted.

Cathy G. Robine

Beaufort County Board of Education

District 8

610-888-5296

From: Orischak, Josephine A < josephine.orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:josephine.orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 9:24 PM

To: Berg, Herbert M; BOE

Subject: Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure

rojections.

Board members,

I read Mrs. Walrad's emails below. Thanks for forwarding, Dr. Berg.

Since STAND primarily resides in Bluffton, why didn't our Bluffton Board reps include STAND members on the referendum committee? Was there a reason for excluding them, or was this simply an oversight?

This topic may be worthy for the 'Board Members' Comments" at our next Board meeting.

JoAnn Orischak
Beaufort County Board of Education
District 11
Hilton Head Island
C. (843) 338-1737

From: Berg, Herbert M

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 6:52:06 PM

To: BOE

Subject: Fwd: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure

Projections.

FYI..

Get Outlook for iOS https://aka.ms/o0ukef

From: Amanda Walrad <amanda.walrad@gmail.com

<mailto:amanda.walrad@gmail.com> >

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 4:51 PM

To: Berg, Herbert M

Cc: Fidrych, Patricia; Robine, Cathy G; Striebinger, David R; Jodie Srutek Subject: Re: Construction Project Committee and North of Broad School Closure Projections.

All,

Since it has been 5 days since my first letter regarding the concerns referenced in the subject line of this email, and because I have yet to receive a response by any means from Dr. Berg, I plan to make my letter, the lack of a response (highly unprofessional) and the corresponding minutes from the Committee (received today by a Member not District) public. The minutes confirm what I was told by Committee Members and what I stated publicly; the District is planning to close schools north of the Broad River, and the Committee has been charged with determining who to fund by referendum based on the inevitable 'need' to close schools, according to the Interim Superintendent.

I will be personally corresponding with the NOB SIC parents and administrators regarding the addressing of closures of their schools as I believe it is their right to participate in such decisions. Delegating such a task to a few unelected members of the public with limited understanding of the scope of such decisions on the community it directly affects is egregious and quite frankly horrifying. The Board's lack of will to act or intervene with regard to this Superintendent and closures of schools has only made my civic responsibility more pressing.

The extreme lack of respect for and shear contempt by which parents (and by proxy our students) are treated is the worst I've seen in 12 years. Even Dr. Moss addressed his most aggressive critics, yet Dr. Berg can't find time to respond to a concerned parent who has advocated across rivers and many miles for all students, supported several referendums for our schools and actively campaigns for improvements in education and the education of the public?

Dr. Berg, if you believe icing out vocal parents in the community with the majority of those students publicly educated is helping the schools you couldn't be more wrong. We aren't

a group isolated to one side of the river anymore	and ou	r connections	are only	growing	as will
our voice.					

Amanda Walrad

On Wed, Feb 6, 2019, 12:42 PM Amanda Walrad <amanda.walrad@gmail.com <mailto:amanda.walrad@gmail.com > wrote:

Dr. Berg,

As you know I spoke last evening regarding a statement allegedly made by you to the Construction Committee that was brought to my attention by several concerned members of that committee. Since Richard Bisi took it upon himself to infer that I, and by default the members of the Committee who raised their concerns to me, tell "outright lies", just prior to his 2:45 minute speech on consolidations north of Broad River as a means to raise teachers pay and instill trust in the Board's budget skillset, I thought I'd give you a chance to explain those comments made to the committee so that I can share with those concerned who are blind copied here and will be forwarded your response.

Did you in fact state to the Committee that "the Committee will have to decide which schools projects to place on, and fund through, a referendum because the schools north

of Broad River they choose not to fund will likely be those closed by the Superintendent over the next 3 years?"

If you did say this, did you receive data from your outside agency that indicated the District's projections of enrollment decline north of broad warranted closing schools? Or are you trusting and using current staff projections?

If you did say this, did you not then also imply that this committee of community members with no expertise in the area of demographics make these decisions with closures in mind, and/or that they would be ultimately responsible for the future decision on closure by not prioritizing certain schools without any input or data from the District or other Committees regarding these schools or their growth projections?

If you did make these statements or inferences, do you not think the community as a whole, especially the SICs and parents of those in the north of Broad schools are entitled to be part of that discussion and decision making process more broadly?

If you didn't infer or make such statements, please advise me as to what you did say that may have been misconstrued as I'd like those members expressing concerns to receive clarification on your intended statements.

Further, because I am aware that not only Board Members referred nominees to this Committee and am also aware that staff expressly stated that STAND leadership or perceived leadership were too polarizing (though exceptionally knowledgeable about our schools, teachers and students) to participate in it, and that several people have reported to you the appearance of an extreme imbalance in CARE representation on said Committee, I would like for you to let me know who gave the directive to not include us, and why you believe continuing our exclusion is beneficial to the Committee and a referendums potential success?

Sincerely,

Amanda Walrad

From:

Orischak, Josephine A < Josephine. Orischak @beaufort.k12.sc.us>

ent:

Tuesday, February 12, 2019 3:27 PM

To:

Gwozdz, Christina S; Robine, Cathy G; Smith, William C

Cc:

BOEOnly; Berg, Herbert M; Crosby, Tonya V; Almond, Bonnie N; Chauhan, Mark H;

Robinson, Christine T

Subject:

Fwd: Technology Plan Outcomes (Second Attempt)

Officers/All,

Please find the exchange below.

When will the Board receive an update on the BCSD 2016-2019 Technology Plan Outcomes?

Please advise.

JoAnn Orischak
Beaufort County Board of Education
District 11
Hilton Head Island
C. (843) 338-1737

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Orischak, Josephine A" < Josephine. Orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:Josephine.Orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >

Date: October 5, 2018 at 12:33:39 PM EDT

To: "Crosby, Tonya V" <Tonya.Crosby@beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:Tonya.Crosby@beaufort.k12.sc.us>>

Cc: "Almond, Bonnie N" <Bonnie.Almond@beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:Bonnie.Almond@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >, "Chauhan, Mark H"

<mark.chauhan@beaufort.k12.sc.us <mailto:mark.chauhan@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >,

"Robinson, Christine T" < Christine. Robinson@beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:Christine.Robinson@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >, "Berg, Herbert M"

<Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us <mailto:Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >, BOEOnly <BOEOnly@beaufort.k12.sc.us <mailto:BOEOnly@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >

Subject: Re: Technology Plan Outcomes (Second Attempt)

Thank you, Tonya. Most appreciated.

JoAnn Orischak
Beaufort County Board of Education
District 11
Hilton Head Island
C. (843) 338-1737

Sent from my iPad

On Oct 5, 2018, at 12:30 PM, Crosby, Tonya V <Tonya.Crosby@beaufort.k12.sc.us <mailto:Tonya.Crosby@beaufort.k12.sc.us> > wrote:

MEMO

To: JoAnn Orischak

Cc: BOE Only, Dr. Berg, Bonnie Almond, Mark Chauhan and Chrissy Robinson

RE: Technology Plan Outcomes

Good Afternoon JoAnn,

In response to your 9/18/18 request regarding outcomes of the 2016-2019 Technology Plan, Bonnie Almond, Chrissy Robinson, Mark Chauhan and I met yesterday to discuss. We gathered from this meeting that outcomes for the Technology Plan have not been

formally compiled or reported to the Board in the first two years of this plan. We have already begun to work on compiling data, and will report outcomes to the Board, via PE 1.4 "Foster Technology Use," at the January 25th/26th Board work session as required of the Strategic Governance 2018-19 Work Plan.

Sincerely,

Tonya

Tonya Crosby

Chief Financial Officer

Beaufort County School District

P.O. Drawer 309

Beaufort, SC 29901

(843) 322-2397

From: Crosby, Tonya V

Sent: Tuesday, October 2, 2018 10:04 AM

To: Orischak, Josephine A < Josephine. Orischak @beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:Josephine.Orischak@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >

Cc: Almond, Bonnie N < Bonnie. Almond@beaufort.k12.sc.us

<mailto:Bonnie.Almond@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >; Chauhan, Mark H

<mark.chauhan@beaufort.k12.sc.us <mailto:mark.chauhan@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >; Robinson,

Christine T < Christine.Robinson@beaufort.k12.sc.us

mailto:Christine.Robinson@beaufort.k12.sc.us>>; Berg, Herbert M

<Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us <mailto:Herbert.Berg@beaufort.k12.sc.us> >

Subject: RE: Technology Plan Outcomes (Second Attempt)

Good Morning JoAnn,

At my request, Mark has forwarded your email to me regarding the Technology Plan outcomes. Mark, Chrissy, Bonnie and I are meeting this Thursday to discuss the plan, and Bonnie and I will provide a response to you after that meeting. With transitions in both her department and mine, we want to get up to speed on where we are and what we need to focus on going forward. We will be in touch with you very soon.

Thank you,

Tonya

Tonya V. Crosby, CPA

Chief Financial Officer

Beaufort County School District

P.O. Drawer 309

Beaufort, SC 29901

(843) 322-2397